Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
· Please can you list all the residential care homes and nursing homes that your council commissions along with the start and end of their contracts?
Please find the relevant information attached. Contracts do not have end dates as they are spot contracts. Therefore, the contract ends when the authority and provider both decide it would be best to do so.

This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
· Please can you also indicate the nature of each contract? (i.e. whether they are spot contracts or guaranteed a certain number of beds etc.) 
All are spot purchase contracts.

· Please tell us how many staff each provider employs to provide this service? (If the exact number is not known, please give an approximate number)

We have incorporated this question into our own quality assurance 
processes, but do not hold this information in a reportable format. 



Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse 
requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would 
exceed 
the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This 
represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in 
determining whether the department holds the information, locating, 
retrieving and extracting the information.


We use over 100 residential care homes in both Children and Adult 
services. This data would require the manual trawl of each contractors 
file across the 2 service areas. Allowing 15 minutes per file would require in 
excess of 25 hours of officer time.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of 
Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the 
Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form 
will exceed the appropriate limit.

· Do you have any in-house provision of residential care homes or nursing homes? If so how many homes/beds does this consist of?
We have 5 residential children’s homes with 36 places in total.

We have no in house nursing home provision.

· If your council commissions any outside providers to run any children’s residential care homes please can you list the name of these outside organisations?

We have not commissioned outside providers. Therefore, this letter acts as a 
refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not 
held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

